Important Tax Information for Individuals Covering Adult Dependents

The State of Wisconsin recently passed a law that eliminates the requirement to withhold taxes for employees that cover adult dependents under a health plan. This means that if you have an adult child on our health plan, any tax amount that has been withheld for this coverage since January 1, 2011, will be returned to you via your 2011 tax returns.

Previously, the state of Wisconsin considered the health benefits provided to certain adult children as “imputed income” to the employee. This meant that we were obligated to withhold taxes for the value of the coverage.  However, the new law brings Wisconsin’s tax code in line with the federal tax code for adult dependent coverage and eliminates this requirement.  

When we prepare your W-2, we will be adjusting your income to reflect your 2011 wages minus any “imputed income” for adult dependent coverage.  This may trigger a larger return or lower the amount you may owe on your taxes.

This law was passed due to the actions of Alliance members like us. As you may know we are a member of The Alliance, a not-for-profit cooperative of employers committed to helping our employees and their family members make the best health care decisions.  If you have any questions, please contact the Wisconsin Department of Revenue Customer Service Bureau, 608.266.2772, or income@revenue.wi.gov. 
